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NOTICE 
OF BOND 
RELEASE 
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
898-0936

In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Revelation  Ener-
gy, LLC, being re-
claimed  by  In-
demnity  National
Insurance  Com-
pany,  200  North
Upper  St.,  Lex-
ington,  Kentucky
40507,  has  ap-
plied  for Phase I,
II, & III bond re-
lease  on  permit
number  898-
0936,  which  was
last  issued  on
May  24,  2018.
The  application
covers an area of
approximately
578.21  acres  lo-
cated  0.14  miles
south of Stopover
in Pike County.
The  permit  area

p
is  approximately
0.14  miles  south
from  KY  2062s
junction  with  KY
194  and  located
approximately
0.06  miles  south
of Turkey Creek.  
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment 3 is a Sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$280,700.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$280,700  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment 6 is a Sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$136,500.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$136,500  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the
spring  of  2012
and  the  fall  of
2015.  The  bond
now  in  effect  for
Permit  898-0936
Increment  7  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$200,900.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$200,900  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment 8 is a Sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$112,300.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$112,300  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III

, ,
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment 9 is a Sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$227,100.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$227,100  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  10  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$87,900.  Approxi-
mately  100%  of
the  original  bond
amount  of
$87,900 is includ-
ed in the applica-
tion  for  release.
Reclamation
work  performed
for  the  Phase  I,
II, & III bond re-
lease  includes:
backfilling,  grad-
ing,  seeding,  and
tree  planting.
This  work  was
completed  in  the
fall  of  2015  and
the  fall  of  2018.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  12  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$89,300.  Approxi-
mately  100%  of
the  original  bond
amount  of
$89,300 is includ-
ed in the applica-
tion  for  release.
Reclamation
work  performed
for  the  Phase  I,
II, & III bond re-
lease  includes:
backfilling,  grad-
ing,  seeding,  and
tree  planting.
This  work  was
completed  in  the
fall  of  2015  and
the  fall  of  2018.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  14  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$382,800.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$382,800  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-

cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  15  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$377,500.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$377,500  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  16  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$169,800.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$169,800  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  17  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$189,200.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$189,200  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall  of  2018.  The
bond  now  in  ef-
fect  for  Permit
898-0936  Incre-
ment  18  is  a
Surety  bond  in
the  amount  of
$344,300.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$344,300  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-

p
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase I, II, & III
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,
seeding,  and  tree
planting.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the  fall
of  2015  and  the
fall of 2018.
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with  the Director
of  the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment,  300  Sower
Boulevard,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky  40601,  by
May 8, 2025. 
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled  for  May  12,
2025  at  10:00am
at the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment's  Pikeville
Regional  Office
located  at  121
Mays  Branch
Road,  Pikeville,
KY  41501.   The
hearing  will  be
cancelled if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived  by  May  8,
2025. This is the
final  advertise-
ment of  the ap-
plication.

NOTICE 
OF BOND 
RELEASE 
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
898-7104

In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Revelation  Ener-
gy, LLC, being re-
claimed  by  In-
demnity  National
Insurance  Com-
pany,  200  North
Upper  St.,  Lex-
ington,  Kentucky
40507,  has  ap-
plied  for Phase I,
II, & III bond re-
lease  on  permit
number  898-
7104,  which  was
last  issued  on
April  10,  2018.
The  application
covers an area of
approximately
65.32  acres  locat-
ed  0.78  miles
south  of  Jam-
boree  in  Pike
County.
The  permit  area
is  approximately
1.23  miles  south
from  KY  2062s
junction  with  KY
194  and  located
east  of  the  Left
Fork  of  Peter
Creek.  
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Permit
898-7104  Incre-
ment 1 is a Sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of

$39,000.  Approxi-
mately  100%  of
the  original  bond
amount  of
$39,000 is includ-
ed in the applica-
tion  for  release.
Reclamation
work  performed
for  the  Phase  1,
2,  &  3  bond  re-
lease  includes:
backfilling,  grad-
ing,  and  seeding.
This  work  was
completed  fall
2015.  The  bond
now  in  effect  for
Permit  898-7104
Increment  1  is  a
bond pool bond in
the  amount  of
$3,300.  Approxi-
mately  100%  of
the  original  bond
amount of $3,300
is included in the
application for re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase  1,  2,  &  3
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,  and
seeding.   This
work  was  com-
pleted  fall  2015.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Permit
898-7104  Incre-
ment 1 is a recla-
mation  guaranty
fund bond  in  the
amount  of
$132,000.  Ap-
proximately 100%
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$132,000  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.  Reclama-
tion  work  per-
formed  for  the
Phase  1,  2,  &  3
bond  release  in-
cludes:  backfill-
ing,  grading,  and
seeding.   This
work  was  com-
pleted fall 2015. 
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with  the Director
of  the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment,  300  Sower
Boulevard,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky  40601,  by
May 8, 2025. 
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled  for  May  12,
2025  at  10:00am
at the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment's  Pikeville
Regional  Office
located  at  121
Mays  Branch
Road,  Pikeville,
KY  41501.   The
hearing  will  be
cancelled if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived  by  May  8,

y y ,
2025. This is the
final  advertise-
ment of  the ap-
plication.

Work Wanted
Available  Small
Dump  Truck  and
Excavator  for
Hire  doing
Cleanup  and  De-
bris  Removal.
Call  606-637-
1524.

FOR SALE
Microfiber  Sofa,
light  tan  with
chairs.  Two  end
tables  and  coffee
table $600 for set.
Microfiber  Living
room  set,  light
tan  with  wide
chair  recliners,
Love  seat  sofa.
$1400.  606-639-
6867.

FOR RENT
4 Bedroom Home
located Five miles
up  Raccoon.  No
pets.  Call  606-
616-8075  or  606-
631-6051.

TO OUR READERS

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

SERVICES

FOR SALE

REAL ESTATE FOR RENT

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
newspaper.
Report  any  er-
rors immediately
and we will glad-
ly correct any er-
rors  published.
Credit will be is-
sued  for  one  (1)
day  only.  After
the  first  day  the
ad  can  be  cor-
rected for the re-
maining  number
of runs, but cred-
it  will  not  be is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

POLICIES
The Appalachian
News-Express
reserves  the
right  to  edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race  ,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.

SURPLUS 
BID NOTICE

The  Mountain
Water  District  is
now  accepting
sealed  bids  for
the sale of the fol-
lowing  surplus
property:
One  (1)-  Office
Trailer 14ft x 40ft
w/tongue;  one
bathroom
Bid  Reserve  of
$2500.00;  buyer
responsible  for
moving;  will  be
sold “As Is”
Bids  will  be  ac-
cepted  until
Thursday,  April
24th,  2025  at
11:00am  at  the
office  of  Vanover,
Hall,  Bartley  &
Ward,  located  at
225  Hambley
Blvd  Pikeville,
KY.  For  further
information,  me-
chanical  or  ser-
vice  schedule  in-
formation,  con-
tact  Jamey
Keathley  at
606.631.6165.
The  Mountain
Water District re-
serves  the  right
to  reject  any  or
all bids.
Tammy Olson
General Manager

SURPLUS 
BID NOTICE

The  Mountain
Water  District  is
now  accepting
sealed  bids  for
the sale of the fol-
lowing  surplus
property:
One  (1)  Water
Storage  Tank,
10ft  diameter  x
40ft long
Bid  Reserve  of
$500.00;  will  be
sold “As Is”
Bids  will  be  ac-
cepted  until
Thursday,  April
24th,  2025  at
10:00am  at  the
office  of  Vanover,
Hall,  Bartley  &
Ward,  located  at
225  Hambley

y
Blvd  Pikeville,
KY.  For  further
information,  me-
chanical  or  ser-
vice  schedule  in-
formation,  con-
tact  Jamey
Keathley  at
606.631.6165.
The  Mountain
Water District re-
serves  the  right
to  reject  any  or
all bids.
Tammy Olson
General Manager

NOTICE OF 
INTENTION 

TO MINE
PURSUANT TO
APPLICATION

NUMBER 
898-4651

OPERATOR
CHANGE

In  accordance
with  the  provi-
sions of 405 KAR
8:010,  notice  is
hereby given that
Raven  Coal  LLC,
PO Box  514,  211
Hicks  Branch,
David,  Kentucky
41616  intends  to
revise Permit No.
898-4651  to
change the opera-
tor.  The operator
presently  ap-
proved in the per-
mit is Raven Coal
LLC, PO Box 514,
211  Hicks
Branch,  David,
Kentucky  41616.
The  new  opera-
tors will be Raven
Coal  LLC  and  G
and  G  Specialty
Mining  Co.,
15995  US  RT  23
South,  Catletts-
burg,  Kentucky
41129.
The  operation  is
located  2.1  miles
southeast  of  the
Floyd  County
community  of

y
Galveston  and  is
situated  in  Pike
County and Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky.   The  pro-
posed  operation
is  approximately
4.5  miles  south-
west  from  KY
3416s  junction
with  KY  1426
and is located 0.1
miles west of Left
Fork  of  Island
Creek.   The oper-
ation  is  located
on  the  Pikeville
U.S.G.S.  7.5
minute  quadran-
gle map.
The  application
has been filed for
public  inspection
at the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121  Mays
Branch, Pikeville,
Kentucky  41501.
Written  com-
ments,  objections
or  requests  for  a
permit conference
must  be  filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Mine
Permits,  300
Sower Boulevard,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky 40601.   All
comments  or  ob-
jections  must  be
received  within
fifteen  (15)  days
of today's date.

Office  Space
For  Rent
Presently  Medi-
cal  Clinic  6,000
sq  ft.  Possible  to
divide  4,000  or
2,000  sq  ft,
Ground  Floor.
Ample Parking. 6
Bathrooms,  2
kitchens.  First
Floor,  101  Hib-
bard St, Pikeville,
KY  41501.  606-
434-1740

FOR SALE
Mobile  Home
Park  for  Sale  lo-
cated  at   Bent
Branch  Road,
Pikeville,  KY.
Three  Trailer
Spaces.  Two
Small  Apart-
ments.  Monthly
Income  $1550.
606-616-2488.

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE


